
 

 

PUBLIC NOTICE 

 

CITY OF DOVER 

COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT BLOCK GRANT PROGRAM 

SUBSTANTIAL AMENDMENT TO THE  

DOVER FISCAL YEAR 2018 ANNUAL ACTION PLAN 

 
Notice is hereby given that the Dover Planning Board will conduct a PUBLIC HEARING on 

Tuesday, January 23rd, 2018 at 7:00 PM in the Council Chamber on the second floor of 

City Hall, Dover, NH, regarding amendments to the City of Dover’s FY18 Annual Action Plan.  

The Substantial Amendment involves allocation of Community Development Block Grant 

(CDBG) funds for additional projects that were not included in the original Annual Action Plan.  

The Amendment does not involve changes to the allocations made to projects approved in the 

original Action Plan. 

 

The City of Dover receives federal grant funding through the CDBG program, which is 

administered through the U.S. Department of Housing & Urban Development (HUD). Annual 

allocations are made in the Annual Action Plan. When certain amendments to an Annual Action 

Plan are proposed, a public hearing must be held and the public allowed an opportunity to review 

the proposed amendments and submit comments in writing or at the public hearing. 

 

Some of the projects under consideration for funding in the Substantial Amendment to Dover’s 

FY18 Annual Action Plan include: 

 

 Public Park Improvements 

 Repair of a portion of the McConnell Center Roof 

 Pedestrian and bus access related improvements 

 Improvements to the Teen Center located in the McConnell Center 

 

Comments and concerns can be submitted to Community Development Planner Dave Carpenter 

via e-mail at d.carpenter@dover.nh.gov;  via telephone at 603-516-6008; or via postal mail at 

Planning & Community Development Department, 288 Central Ave, Dover, NH 03820.  

Information about all of the proposed projects may also be found on the City of Dover’s 

webpage, which is available online at http://www.dover.nh.gov/government/city-

operations/planning/  

 

Citizens are invited to attend the above noted PUBLIC HEARING, to be conducted in the 

Council Chamber on the second floor of City Hall, Dover, New Hampshire on the date and at the 

time noted above, and to ask questions and/or to otherwise speak on the proposed Substantial 

Amendment to Dover’s FY18 Annual Action Plan. 

 

 

mailto:d.carpenter@dover.nh.gov
http://www.dover.nh.gov/government/city-operations/planning/
http://www.dover.nh.gov/government/city-operations/planning/

